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Apartment Chaplain and Multi-
Family Housing Research Study

Boulder Park Apartments and the Community Caring 
Resource Network have formed a partnership to create 
pathways and form relationships that will connect 
residents with neighbors, volunteers, professionals, and 
organization representatives that can provide social 
connectedness, and appropriate types of assistance 
when specific needs arise. 

The Community Caring Resource Network (CCRN) 
is a ministry of Covenant Bible Seminary of Lakewood, 
Washington.  Covenant Bible Seminary (CBS) was 
founded in 1989 to provide training for chaplains, pastors 
and missionaries, and has a long history of educating 
and equipping professionals who serve in the military, 
hospitals, and retirement homes in our community and 
around the world.  CBS has agreed to share staffing 
resources with Boulder Park Apartments through 
the Community Caring Resource Network.  This staff 
person, known as an Apartment Chaplain, will serve as a 
resource for those experiencing a crisis or need, and as a 
liaison to organizations in the community.  

John Golling, the Registrar and 
Director of Student Life at CBS, 
has been designated as our Boulder 
Park Apartment Chaplain.  John will 
be meeting residents at apartment 
events, such as our Celebrate 
Summer BBQ on July 22nd, he will 
be available for appointments upon 
request, as well as establishing on-
site office hours (currently planned 
for the 1st and 3rd Thursday’s of the 
month from 10:00 AM to 1:00 PM). 
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CBS is also conducting a research study that will 
assist future educators, chaplains, social workers, 
and others in the caring professions to serve the 
community by doing the greatest good, while 
maintaining the highest standards of excellence, 
integrity, and professionalism.  Mr. Golling will be 
conducting a research project to discover more 
effective ways for community organizations to 
better assist those living in multi-family housing 
to thrive through holistic wellness, community 
connectedness, and resilience development.  We 
believe that Boulder Park’s participation in the 
study will have positive benefits for the residents, 
as they will have opportunities to share their 
experiences, opinions, and ideas, and be part of an 
ongoing conversation concerning how individuals, 
families, and entire multi-family communities 
can experience greater wellness, stability, and 
flourishing.  

Want to learn more about the research 
study and how you can participate? 

Call John Golling at 253-732-2306 or scan 
the QR Code. 


